MASCONOMET REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT

20 Endicott Road, Boxford MA 01921

Budget Subcommittee Meeting

September 25, 2019-Minutes

Members Present:  Carolyn Miller, Melissa Ogden, Kosta Prentakis, Dan Volchok, 

Others Present: Tasha Cooper, School Committee Chair, Dr. Michael Harvey, Superintendent, Jeff Sands, Asst. Superintendent of Finance & Ops
1. Meeting called to order at 6:31.

2. Review 8-15-2019 meeting minutes- Minutes were approved unanimously. 

3. Discuss Transition of New Assistant Superintendent of Finance & Operations – J. Sands discussed the status of his transition. New accountant has been hired and will start in early October. He is working on the following tasks: Closing the District’s books for the year ended 6/30/19, preparing for the audit, certifying E&D and creating budget tools for the FY21 budget. 

4. Discuss FY21 Budget Process- J. Sands stated that in his prior District, there was no budget subcommittee as all budget matters were discussed with the full committee. The purpose of Masco’s Budget subcommittee was discussed including how it addresses fees, meets with Department heads & reviews signficant budget changes, all prior to the Superintendent presenting the District’s budget. The committee acknowledged this will be a year of transtion, with a backlog of important core tasks and a new accountant coming on board. Based on that, it was agreed the subcommittee would plan to review a draft of the budget in January and meet later this fall if needed.
K. Prentakis asked Masco administration to incorporate enrollment projections by town in the budget process. M. Harvey agreed to consider this. 
5. Review Charge of Budget Subcommittee & Goals for FY21- The subcommittee agreed that the FY21 goals will be to assist the transition of the new Masconomet Assistant Superintendent of Finance and continue to improve the District’s and the School Committee’s relationship and communication with Boxford, Middleton and Topsfield Town Government Officials. 

The Subcommittee agreed to forgo its regularly scheduled review of co-curricular fees until May or June of 2020. The Subcommittee also agreed to revisit its charge/mission in April. 

6. Next Meetings: TBD
7. Meeting Adjourned at 7:55.
